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Re: Verizon Access Transmission Services, Inc. - Response to the 2006 Competitive 
Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Local Competition Data Request 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

This is in response to staffs follow-up questions regarding the annual local competition 
data requests. The questions regarding the response from MClmetro Access 
Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services (“Verizon 
Access”) pertained to tables 1 and 2. 

Regarding Table 1, because the ILEC exchange/territory is not directly relevant to 
Verizon Access’s business, its systems do not track ILEC exchange or territory 
information. Verizon Access understands that Staff has previously informed a former 
employee that providing the NPA NXX would be sufficient, and Verizon Access has 

)provided this information in response to the Commission’s data request for at least the 
fX3h4 last two years. For Table 2, Verizon Access cannot complete the table because its 

systems are not constructed to track the number of actual lines (Le.’ physical CTR 
connections with customer premises) or to always know the type of service (Le., voice 

As with all FPSC data requests, Verizon Access makes every effort to respond in a 

-or data) the customer is providing over a particular facility. 
GcL _I 
CPc -timely and accurate manner and feels that it has done so in this case. If you have any 
RCA further questions, please contact me. 


